
11-16-19 

PHOA ANNUAL PICNIC 

 

21 In attendance.  Weather was a chilly, overcast and cold. The Sonny’s catered food was served at 

around 1130, followed by the meeting. All was conducted in the home of Larry and Sue James.  

1. The board position of Secretary was described, and volunteers enlisted. Katie Grissom accepted 

the position.  

2. Kyle Herman presented an overview of the Architectural Committee. Will Grissom and Ginny 

Vail will serve on this committee. 

3. Kyle Herman described a hurricane planning book and passed around a checklist to denote 

items needed in such an event.  

4. Larry James gave a brief financial overview. The board recommendation of waiving the 2020 

dues was approved by the membership. Dues are likely in 2021. 

5. Larry James advised that a proposed upgrade of our streetlights to LED, will not go forward as it 

is not cost effective. The city will upgrade the lights to LED, as they require replacement. 

6. Joan Peloso gave a presentation on the services provided by the Leon County Extension Service. 

Pamphlets and seed packets were distributed. 

7. Larry James provided an overview of the covenant renewal that took place in May. 

8. Marylin Stallworth suggested a membership directory. This will be discussed at the next board 

meeting. 

9. Bill Rozofsky won the $50 Amazon gift card door prize. 

10. Dennis and Joan Peloso offered to host the 2020 picnic.  

 

Meeting adjourned at 1pm.  

Larry James 


